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17-1994        March 24, 1994 
 
The Board of Education of Montgomery County met in special 
session at the Carver Educational Services Center, Rockville, 
Maryland, on Thursday, March 24, 1994, at 7:30 p.m. 
 
ROLL CALL  Present: Mrs. Carol Fanconi, President 
      in the Chair 
     Ms. Carrie Baker 
     Mrs. Frances Brenneman 
     Dr. Alan Cheung 
     Mr. Blair G. Ewing 
     Mrs. Beatrice Gordon 
     Ms. Ana Sol Gutierrez* 
 
    Absent: Mr. Stephen Abrams 
 
    Others Present: Dr. Paul L. Vance, Superintendent 
     Mrs. Katheryn W. Gemberling, Deputy  
    Dr. H. Philip Rohr, Deputy 
 
RESOLUTION NO. 245-94 Re: DRUG ABUSE PREVENTION MONTH 
 
On recommendation of the superintendent and on motion of Mrs. 
Gordon seconded by Dr. Cheung, the following resolution was 
adopted unanimously by members present: 
 
WHEREAS, The president of the Board of Education and 
superintendent of schools have been requested to join with the 
county executive and County Council in adopting a Proclamation 
for Alcohol and Other Drug Abuse Preventive Month; now therefore 
be it 
 
Resolved, That the president of the Board of Education and the 
superintendent of schools be authorized to sign the following 
proclamation: 
 
 WHEREAS, The abuse of alcohol, tobacco and other drugs 

is a leading health problem in the nation and the 
county; and 

 
 WHEREAS, Effectively addressing all these problems will 

require sustained efforts and investments in 
prevention; and 

 
 WHEREAS, The prevention process empowers individuals 

and systems to meet the challenges of life events by 
creating and reinforcing conditions that promote 
healthy behaviors and lifestyles; and 

 
 WHEREAS, The Montgomery County Government and 

Montgomery County Public Schools actively support a 
wide range of prevention activities throughout the 



county; now therefore be it 
 
 Resolved, That Neal Potter as county executive, William 

Hanna as County Council president, Carol Fanconi as 
president of the Board of Education, and Paul Vance as 
superintendent of schools, hereby proclaim the month of 
April, 1994 as ALCOHOL AND OTHER DRUG ABUSE PREVENTION 
MONTH in Montgomery County and invite all who live, 
work, or attend school in our County to join in the 
effort to create a healthy community, free of alcohol 
and other drug problems. 

 
*Ms. Gutierrez joined the meeting after this vote was taken. 
 
     Re: PUBLIC HEARING ON SCHOOL FACILITIES 

ISSUES AND ALTERNATIVES 
 
The following individuals appeared before the Board of Education: 
 
 1.  David Rosenblatt, METEC 
 2.  Richard Laeng, Olney Mill Homeowners 
 3.  Eddie Kuhlman and Bill Moore, Town of Poolesville 
 4.  Sharon Matsui and Tamah Graber, Rockville Cluster 
 5.  Doris Wilk 
 6.  Bridget McLeman, Paint Branch Cluster 
 7.  John Vogel, Kathy Grasso, Ray Mollenhoff, and Lynn Creasy, 
 Sherwood Cluster 
 8.  Cindy Waetjen, Springbrook Cluster 
 9.  Kathy Helmbold, Wheaton Cluster 
10.  Dan Jarosz 
11.  Sandie Goldstein 
12.  Carol Polovoy 
13.  Roy Kupersmith 
14.  Maria Veillette 
15.  Scott Schneider 
16.  John Bovenzi 
17.  Paul Burnsky 
18.  Rhonda Schoem 
19.  Mark Birnbaum 
20.  John Jamieson, Poolesville Cluster 
21.  Tom Schick, Barbara Moskowitz, and Phil Smith, Walter 
     Johnson Cluster 
22.  Ray Solecki, Watkins Mill Cluster 
23.  Jim McVey, Wootton Cluster 
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      Re: ADJOURNMENT 
 
The president adjourned the meeting at 10:30 p.m. 
 
 
 
     ___________________________________ 
      PRESIDENT 
 
 
 
     ___________________________________ 
      SECRETARY 
 
PLV:mlw 


